Prime Minister Sheikh Hasina

Old Sangsad Bhaban

Tejgaon, Dhaka-1215

Bangladesh

Your Excellency,
Since April 7, 2024, more than 100 Indigenous Bawm people, including a pregnant woman and children, have been arbitrarily arrested as part of an ongoing military operation in villages in the Chittagong Hill Tracts. The military operation was triggered by robberies purportedly carried out by the Kuki-Chin National Front (KNF), a militant political organization. Villagers report that arrests have been made indiscriminately, without any evidence of KNF involvement being presented. Bawm people are also subjected to restrictions on their farming livelihoods, communication, and education.

I ask you to ensure that the collective crackdown against the Bawm community is stopped and all civilians are immediately released. Further, please ensure that the Chittagong Hill Tracts (CHT) Peace Accord is completely implemented and that the military operation fully respects this accord and the UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples.

Sincerely,

